
Resources: 

 Letter from Fairfield County Museum Director Pelham Lyles to Crooked Run Board of 
Deacons, May 10, 2013. 

 Unpublished manuscript of Dr. Buford Chappell’s “North of the Broad River” in the 
collection of the Fairfield County Museum.  

 Deed with restrictive provisions on file with property owner Gale Lever, showing that 
the property ownership will revert to her if the building is removed.  Mrs. Lever had 
been a member of the church until the first attempt to demolish the church in the 
1970s.  She is allied with Green’s and Lyles’s efforts to preserve the church. 

 letter undated from Mr. Green to the local News and Herald Newspaper describing the 
history of the church as researched on microfilmed church minutes located at the 
Caroliniana Library on the University of South Carolina in Columbia, SC. 

 undated clipping of photo and caption on the “first saving” in 1976 from the News and 
Herald, Winnsboro, SC.  

 article on “Fairfield Uniquely Religious” from The State newspaper, Columbia, SC from 
Apr. 5, 1970. 

 


